








R-7: The Department of Community Services should establish by September 1, 2024, a policy

defining how Field Officers will achieve firearm and any other certification to qualify as a Field

Officer.

Response: The policy required updating following the transition from the Sheriff's Department 
to Community Services. This policy has been updated and implemented. 

R-8: The Yolo County Board of Supervisors should hire a consultant for an evaluation of the

facility and workflow optimization and how it can be improved.

Response: The respondent agrees that an outside consultant may provide insights on workflow 
optimization. However, there is a budgetary consideration for this, therefore this recommendation 
has not been implemented. However, current services and practices align with organizational best 
practices recommended by Cal Animals, which provides and trains on the best practices for 
Animal Welfare organizations and also certifies Animal Service Officers. Shelter medical and 
shelter protocols follow best practices guidelines under KSMP, UC Davis, University of 
Wisconsin, HSUS and ASPCA. 

Sincerely, 

�;/,J¼/ 
Director 
Department of Community Services 
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